
 
 

 
November 16, 2020 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  
Secretary to the Commission  
New York State Public Service Commission  
Empire State Plaza  
Agency Building 3  
Albany, NY 12223-1350  
 
RE: Reduction in Federal Lifeline support for voice-only Lifeline 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips:  
 
In accordance with Public Service Law, enclosed are copies of the Tariff for Citizens 
Telecommunications Company of New York, Inc., d/b/a Frontier Communications of New York, PSC No. 
4 Telephone, issued November 16, 2020 to become effective December 1, 2020 as follows: 
 
PSC No. 4 Telephone 
 
Section 6  
Leaf: 1, Revision: 10 
 
Addenda 2  
Leaf: 1, Revision: 1 
 
The purpose of this filing is to reduce the Federal Lifeline support for voice-only Lifeline service from 
$7.25 per month per Lifeline subscriber to $5.25, as a result of the FCC’s Lifeline Modernization Order, 
WC Docket No. 11-42, issued April 27, 2016. 
 
There is no need to notice customers of this filing. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the format of the tariff, please contact Linda Saldaña at (916) 686-
3590 or via email at Linda.Saldana@ftr.com, otherwise please contact me at (585) 777-4717.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ Leslie Zink  
 
Leslie Zink  
Sr. Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
 
Enclosures 

Received: 11/16/2020

mailto:Linda.Saldana@ftr.com
mailto:Linda.Saldana@ftr.com

